
  
    

 
 
 

 
Docket No. 5702-21 
Ref:  Signature Date            

DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY 
BOARD FOR CORRECTION OF NAVAL RECORDS 

701 S. COURTHOUSE ROAD, SUITE 1001 
ARLINGTON, VA  22204-2490 

 
From:  Chairman, Board for Correction of Naval Records 
To:     Secretary of the Navy 
 
Subj:   REVIEW OF NAVAL RECORD ICO , USN,  
            XXX-XX-   
 
Ref:   (a) Title 10 U.S.C. §1552 
            (b) OPNAVINST 7220.17 
            (c) FY19 Medical Corps Special Pay Guidance 
 
Encl:   (1) DD Form 149 w/attachments 
        (2) BUMED memo 7220 Ser Ml/21UM10047 of 21 Oct 2021 
        (3) Subject’s naval record 
 
1.  Pursuant to the provisions of reference (a) Subject, hereinafter referred to as Petitioner, filed 
enclosure (1) with the Board for Correction of Naval Records (Board), requesting his naval 
record be corrected to establish entitlement to General Medical Incentive Pay (GMO IP). 
 
2.  The Board, consisting of , , and , reviewed Petitioner’s 
allegations of error and injustice on 30 November 2021 and, pursuant to its regulations, 
determined that the corrective action indicated below should be taken on the available evidence 
of record.  Documentary material considered by the Board consisted of the enclosures, relevant 
portions of Petitioner’s naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations and policies. 
 
3.  The Board, having reviewed all the facts of record pertaining to Petitioner's allegations of 
error and injustice, found that, before applying to this Board, he exhausted all administrative 
remedies available under existing law and regulations within the Department of the Navy.  The 
Board made the following findings: 
 
     a.  In correspondence attached as enclosure (2), the office having cognizance over the subject 
matter addressed in Petitioner’s application has commented to the effect that the request has 
merit and warrants favorable action. 
 
CONCLUSION  
 
Upon review and consideration of all the evidence of record, and especially in light of the 
contents of enclosure (2), the Board finds the existence of an injustice warranting the following 
corrective action.  In accordance with references (b) and (c), Petitioner met the eligibility criteria 
for GMO IP.  However, because of administrative oversight, Petitioner’s HPO IP package was 






